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  Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 

TATTERSETT PARISH COUNCIL 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

DATE:  Monday 15th April 2024  

TIME:   7:00pm  

PLACE: The Green Park Centre, Wicken Green  

PRESENT: Daniel Addison (Chairman), Mark White (Vice-Chair), Philip Nice, Val Christian (Councillors) 

 Linda Arthur (Clerk) 

PUBLIC: 0 

 

1. To Receive Apologies for Absence 
Apologies were received from Richard Pillinger and Nigel Housden. 

2. To receive declarations of interest and agree dispensations (if any) 
There were none. 

3. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 26th February 

2024. 
The minutes were unanimously AGREED by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a true record.  

4. To report progress on items not on the agenda from the last meeting (Clerk’s report) 
There were no items that were not covered by the agenda. 

5. To Receive updates from Councillors, Public Bodies etc 
5.1 Cllr Tom Fitzpatrick gave a report detailing the Flourish Awards, Adult social care, Fakenham library 

repairs and disabled persons funding. Full details of this report can be found on the Tattersettpc.info 

website. 

PN asked TFP for help with the flooding in Tattersett. PN also requested that Highways should be 

updated with the correct location for the trees in Tattersett that require attention. MW provided the clerk 

with an updated location. 

5.2 Mark White gave a report from Wicken Green Village Management. He spoke about various 

matters concerning Wicken Green and reported that the flood alleviation work had been completed.  

MW informed the Council about the D-Day celebrations organised for 6th June. He reported that the 

community supermarket that opens each Thursday was proving popular.  

6. Finance 
6.1 To consider the financial statement. The financial statement had been circulated by email. This was 

unanimously agreed. The clerk warned of diminishing funds that may be insufficient for the £3,500 

remaining contribution towards the 20 mph flashing speed control safety signs for the road near 

Blenheim Park Academy. 
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6.2 To approve the payment of accounts list. This was unanimously agreed. 

7. Fourwinds Junction 
Vehicle Activated Signage lights have been installed at the junction, which are activated when vehicles 

approaching the junction are travelling above the speed limit and there are vehicles approaching from 

the joining roads. 

RP reported that no paint has been renewed at the junction. 

8. Co-Option of new Councillor(s) 11 seats in total to be filled for a full Council (7 Currently 

Available) 
No new Councillors have come forward. 

9. Tyre Mountain, Tattersett Business Park, update. 
Tyre processing has stopped at the site. The Clerk had previously requested minutes from a recent 

meeting between Cllr Nigel Housden, an NNDC Director and the business owner of the tyre mountain. 

Unfortunately, the minutes have not been forthcoming. The Council asked the Clerk to follow this up. 

TFP stated that government funding was needed as this was not an issue that could be dealt with 

otherwise at local level. 

10. Planning Matters 
10.1 To receive results of applications 

There are no results of applications 

10.2 To receive new applications and comment 

PF/24/0544 - Tattersett - 2A Wellington Crescent, Sculthorpe, Fakenham 

PF/24/0678 - Tattersett - 30 Lancaster Road, Sculthorpe, Fakenham  
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There were no objections to either proposal. 

11.  20 mph speed limit Lancaster Road, Blenheim Park 
The application for flashing signs is in progress but is on hold awaiting funding for the remaining £3,500   

12. Dog Fouling Solutions Lancaster Road 
MW reported that, while funds were needed for the flashing lights he would not order signs for this 

matter.  

13. Traffic - Tattersett 
The traffic problem is continuing. MW considers that the problem is entirely due to traffic avoiding the 

congestion at the Four Winds junction.  TFP agreed to see if he could get the police to attend with a 

speed camera.  

14. Playpark Safety Inspections 
There are a few minor maintenance issues at the playpark, but it was agreed to wait for the upcoming 

annual inspection to see what else may need doing. 

15. Correspondence 
There was no correspondence. 

16. To agree the date and time of the next meeting and agree new agenda items. 
The A.G.M and A.P.M. have been arranged for Monday 13th May 2024. 

17. Open Forum for Public Participation 
There were no members of the public present. 

 

Meeting closed at 8.33 pm     ___________________________ (Chairperson) 

 

 

        ___________________________ (Date) 
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